




















































































From: Laura Abbate <LAbbate@vomny.net>  
Sent: Monday, August 01, 2022 10:06 PM 
To: Brian Williams <BrWilliams@vomny.net>; Stark, Robert <RStark@vomny.net>; Lou Young 
<lyoung@vomny.org>; BoardOfTraffic <BofTraffic@vomny.org>; Sally Roberts <sroberts@vomny.org> 
Subject: Re: Traffic Commission minutes for July 12, 2022, meeting (Edits and additions the 7/12/2022 
meeting notes) 
 

Good evening, Robert and the Board of Traffic Committee,  
 
Robert, Thank you for this month's, Traffic Commission Minutes.  Well done, I know how much 
work is entailed into listening, capturing and translating the meeting as a whole. 
 
However, I have edits and additions along with a concern as I feel a segment of the traffic notes 
in regard to Parking at Madison and Old White Plains Road were not accurately or equitably 
depicted.  Much of the topic and subject was diminished.  Mr. Stark focused on a small portion 
of this segment and not accurately summarizing the gravity of the issue in regard to the parking 
concerns.  Mr. Starks notes specifically to this segment portrayed a very different concern that 
what the Zoom Video and numerous emails describe. 
 

(Notes in blue on the subject as follows (copied and pasted from: Roberts Starks 
shared word document): 
New Business Items Discussed 

Pape Park – Remove Parking Spaces on Perimeter of Park 

· James Abbate, Tim O’Connor, Tina Maresca and Laura Abbate spoke in favor of 

removing parking spaces on the perimeter of Pape Park. 

· Mr. Abbate stated that none of the parks in the VOM have cars parked in front of 

them and that vehicles parked in front of Pape Park should be removed and No 

Parking signs 

should be installed. He also stated that Pape Park was a known “trouble spot” and that 

the police should have access to see what is happening there at all times. 

· Laura Abbate spoke as a resident and not in her capacity as a member of the Traffic 

Commission. She agreed that parking along the perimeter of the park should be 

removed. 

· On motion of Chair Williams and seconded by Ryan, the Commission unanimously 

voted to recommend that the Board of Trustees remove up to four or five parking 

spaces on Madison Street starting at the corner of Madison and Old White Plains 

Road and remove two parking spaces on Old White Plains Road starting at the corner 

of Madison and Old 
..........................................................................................................................................................
......... 
(EDITS AND ADDITIONS in RED): 
 



After reviewing the Zoom meeting, the base of the community/and resident's concerns where 
not accurately transcribed.   
 
There have been numerous emails in regard to the Parking Issue on the perimeter of Papes Park 
on Madison Street and Old White Plains Road. 
 
Tina Maresca: Chair of the Parks and Recreation sent an Email to the Traffic Commission dated 
6/2/2022 with the Recommendations of Parking Restrictions that was not noted or recognized 
in the meeting notes.  Mrs. Maresca also spoke in regard to her recommendations and was 
recognized by Trustee Young and the Traffic Committee Chair. 
 
Tim O'Connor:  Sent an email to the Board of Traffic on 7/22/2022 with numerous photographs 
and videos with samples of the traffic issues and hazards this specific area endures on daily 
basis.  This information was not recognized in Mr. Starks notes. 
 
James Abbate: spoke at length in regard to the parking issue at an around Papes Park.   
Mr. Abbate spoke about the following: 

1. Vehicles parking directly Infront of the park daily blocking the entrance to the 
park.  Vehicles are parked from corner-to-corner barricading the residential park. 

2. This area is a traffic hazard, streets are unsafe/parking on the perimeter of the park is 
dangerous.  Police and Fire are unable to access the park freely. 

3. Vehicles are parked on this one section of the road because (residential parking was 
overlooked in 2015).  Vehicles Park and leave for days without moving causing vehicles 
to double park throughout the day over using valuable residential parking. 

4. This area is a high traffic area that was not designed to withstand the amount of traffic 
and parking daily.    

5. Delivery, Trucks, Gardeners, and vehicles double park making this area unpassable and 
unsafe 

6. The park is blocked by vehicles making the park unsafe to sit in and to enter/quality of 
life. 

7. Removing Spots will help and assist in the safety of the residents, Police, Fire 
Department and Parks and Recreation accessibility id vital. 

8. Mr. Abbate also spoke in regard to the problematic issues of the park in depth with 
examples and times lines. 

9.  

Mr. Abbate and Mr. O 'Connor along with Dan Sarnoff and the Traffic Commission reviewed the 
parking issue on screen via google earth with examples and suggested removal of space to 
ensure safety for pedestrians and residents. 
 

Tim O'Connor spoke in regard to the quality of, Life Safety, Parking, Re-Zoning or Coding and 
the Environmental impact of vehicles parked near or around a residentials parks. 
 



1. Several points Mr. Oconor touch on where as follows: 
2.  

3. Removal of parking to ensure the safety of pedestrians walking in-between park 
vehicles.  Children sitting walking or playing in the park are at risk. 

4.  

5. Rethinking and re-zoning parking on Old White Plains Road to free up space and to 
control Commercial vehicle parking abuse and daily parking. 

6.  

7. Parking should be revamped and controlled.  Washingtonville was the hardest hit area 
in regard to flooding and "ground Zero in the flood Zone.  Re-think and revamp parking 
structures to support safety. 

 

Laura Abbate Spoke as a resident in regard to the same issues.  She spoke in regard to parking 
safety, quality of life and agreed that parking should be removed for all reasons stated. 
 

Tina Maresca: Spoke in regard to supporting the removal of parking spots on the perimeter of 
Papes Park on Old White Plains Road and Madison Street.   After reviewing the parking at all 
VOM Parks for Safety, Fire, and Emergency Services she has sent an email in support of this 
recommendation.  After reviewing parking at similar parks village wide, the Parks and Rec 
Committee found that the parking in front of Papes Park is not in line with the balance of the 
park's village wide in regard to Parks and Rec.   
 

Mrs. Maresca: spoke in regard to the parking issue in Washingtonville, specifically this area that 
is plagued by out-of-town vehicles parking and using valuable street parking to park for free 
and utilize the Mamaroneck Train Station. (Ms. Maresca has witness this firsthand). 
 

Trustee Young: agreed to and asked Ms. Maresca to forward her recommendations to the BOT 
for their review. Trustee Young agreed that there is basis to the issue to move forward with the 
BOT for resolve. 
Trustee Young stated visible issues in regard to the park.  He was unaware of its presence as it is 
hard to visually see due to the parking covering and blocking the view of the park. 
 

Lieutenant Falcone: agreed with the removal of parking spots on the perimeters of Papes Park 
on both Madison and Old White Plains Road. 
 

After listening to the Zoom Video, there is at least 40 Minutes of dialog.  Ryan Buck, Brain 
Williams, Laura Abbate and the Traffic Committee along with Lieutenant Falcone, Ex-Chief 
La Rocco after several minutes of dialogue agreed to the removal of 2 space bordering Papes 
Park on Old White Plains Road and 5 Spots in front of Papes Park on Madison Street.  Freeing of 
Space for the safety of Residents, Fire, Rescue and Police. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration and hope my edits and updates help in providing a clear 
description of the parking issues that were reflected on the 7/12/202 Zoom Video. 
 



 
Thank you in advance, 
 
Laura Abbate 
 


